
( ''~ DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH &. HUMAN SERVICES 
,,,,~~ Public Health Service 

Via Email: aaron1u)sirill J.com 

July 19, 2019 

Aaron Siri 
Siri & Glimstad LLP 
200 Park A venue, 17th Floor 
New York, NY 10166 

Re: FOIA Case Number: 50822, and HHS Appeal No.: 19-0083-AA 

Dear Mr. Siri: 

National Institutes of Health 
Freedom of Information Office 

Building 31, Room 5B-35 
31 Center Drive, MSC 2107 

Bethesda, Maryland 20892-2107 
phone: (301) 496-5633 

fax: (301) 402-4541 

This is our final response to your Freedom oflnformation Act (FOIA) request addressed to the 
FOIA Office of the National Institutes of Health (NIH), dated February 19, 2019 and received 
on February 20, 2019. You requested copies of any human or animal studies involving the 
subcutaneous or intramuscular injection of aluminum adjuvant relied upon by the NIH to 
establish the safety of injecting infants and children with aluminum hydroxide, aluminum 
phosphate or amorphous aluminum hydroxyphosphate sulfate. 

The NIH Office ofintramural Research (OIR), National Institute of Allergies and Infectious 
Diseases (NIAID), the Eunice Kennedy Shriver National Institute of Child Health and Human 
Development (NICHD) searched their files and no records responsive to your request were 
located. The NIH OIR suggests using the following NIH webpages to possibly find publicly 
available information relevant to your request: bttp ://intn1murru.njh .gov (annual reports), 
hllp. ://clin ica!trials.g,ov (human protocols), and btlps://w" ~1.ncb i.nlm.nih.gov/pub1ned 
(published data). 

While we believe that an adequate search of appropriate files was conducted for the records you 
requested, you have the right to appeal this determination that no records exist which would be 
responsive to your request. Should you wish to do so, your appeal must be sent within ninety 
(90) days of the date of this letter, following the procedures outlined in Subpart F of the HHS 
FOIA Regulations (https://\ w .federalregister. 140 /documents/2016/10/28/2016-
256 4/ rreedom-of-in formation-regulations) to: 

Assistant Secretary for Public Affairs/ Agency Chief FO IA Officer 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Public Affairs 
Room 729H 
200 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20201 
FOi -
FAX: 202-690-8320 
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Please feel free to call 301-496-5633 for additional information or to inquire about your request. 

If you are not satisfied with the processing and handling of this request, you may contact the OD 
FOIA Public Liaison and/or the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS): 

NIH FOIA Public Liaison 
Stephanie Clipper 
Public Affairs Specialist 

OGIS 
National Archives and Records Admin. 
8601 Adelphi Rd- OGIS 

Office of Communications and Public 
Liason 

College Park, MD 20740-6001 

Building 1, Room 131 
1 Center Drive 
Bethesda, MD 20814 
301-496-2411 (phone) 

nihlb ia(io.mail. 11i h.gov (email) 

202-741-5770 (phone) 
1-877-684-6448 (toll-free) 
202-741-5769 (fax) 
ogis(w.narn.gov (email) 

In certain circumstances, provisions of the FOIA and HHS FOIA Regulations allow us to 
recover part of the cost of responding to your request. Because no unusual circumstances apply 
to the processing of your request, there are no charges for search time. 

If you have any questions about this response, please call the NIH FOIA office at 301-496-5633. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Gorka Garcia-Malene 
Freedom of Information Officer, NIH 


